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Present

Wayne Wagner, Amy DeWitt, Jane Lowell, Ellen Wagner, Tony Willoughby

7:08 Call to Order

Chairman Wagner called the meeting to order.

7:05 Demolition Application:  34 George Street

The Historical Commission received a demolition permit application for 34 George Street on April 26, 2012.  The house 

has been condemned by the Board of Health.  The Building Inspector has not inspected the house.  The Historical 

Commission looked at the history of the deed for house.  Members made some observations:

• A. DeWitt commented that the roof line of the main part of the house is straight.

• A DeWitt read the Emergency Demolition section of the Demolition Delay Bylaw aloud.  There was consensus that it 

does not apply in this case.

• T. Willoughby felt the Commission had insufficient evidence to make a determination of “historical significance” as 

defined by the bylaw.

Action Item ⇒J.Lowell and A. DeWitt to examine the tax records of the property to get a clearer idea of who owned the 

building (as opposed to subdivided lots).

7:51 Motion to Adjourn

T. Willoughby made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  It was seconded by A. DeWitt.  The motion passed unanimously. 
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